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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

Hudson’s Hope Lions 

Community Christmas Dinner 

 

Saturday, December 1
st

  

6:00PM   

At the Community Hall 

Adults (13-64)……...$10.00 

Children/Seniors.......$5.00 

 

(Children - under 13 and must 

be accompanied by a parent, 

Seniors - 65+) 

   Tickets available at...                                                                              
 

Legacy Village Market 
& Marg’s Mini-Mart  
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club  Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club ELEM Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays                 10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12 Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Employee Recognized by Peers 
 

Ed Reschke 
 

Public Works Foreman with 

the District of Hudson’s 

Hope was recognized by the 

Municipal Safety Association 

(MSA) with a Dedicated 

Service Award. The award 

was presented to Ed during 

the Public Works Associa-

tion of British Columbia 

Conference at Sun Peaks on 

September 18, 2018. Justin Chouhan, Manager of Audit & Training Services, BC Municipal Safety 
Association presents Ed Reschke the MSA Dedicated Service Award  
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DECEMBER AT….. 

Sugarplums will be closed Dec. 24th until the New Year  

Call Sue @ Sugarplums 250-783-5740   
or email me sugarplums@gmail.com  

also on Facebook look for Sugarplum Stark!  

Sugarplums  
           Located right across the street from the school 

 

OPEN TUESDAY - SATURDAY 12 - 5 pm 
 

Lots of Surprises in December. I hope you will stop in 

or Join me at Sugarplums Stark on  

Facebook to find out !!  

mailto:sugarplums@gmail.com
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School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong roots for learn-
ing both in and out of school. 
  

Tip - Tummy Time 
 

take your child out of their car seat when you are not traveling 
limit the amount of time your child spends in a stroller 
hold your child on your lap 
give your child tummy time 

 

 

Why? Holding your child and giving tummy time will help build strong core muscles and de-
velop your child’s brain.  Holding their head up and moving their bodies are essential activities 
for development. To find out more information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society are once again busy preparing Christmas 

Hampers for vunerable families in our community. Applications are now available 

at the Thrift Store, Laundromat and Post Office. Please drop off your completed 

applications at the Thrift Store by November 30th. 
 

Here is how you and your business can get involved in bringing Christmas to a 

family in need: 

    1.  Personal donation of cash (at your request donation receipts will be given 

for any over $ 20.00)  presents and non-perishable foods. 

    2. Sponsor a Christmas Hamper ($ 500.00 for a single person; $ 750.00 for 

a couple and $ 1000.00 for a family) 

    3. Make a Christmas Hamper (we will give you the guidelines you need to 

make up your Christmas Hamper for a family in need. 
 

Please direct all Christmas Hamper inquiries to Patti at 250-783-0977 
 

November 1st to Christmas: Get your name on a Christmas Stocking by making a 

donation to the Christmas Hamper Program. Stockings available at Legacy Village 

Market, Thrift Store and Margs Mini Mart.                 

Thank you for all your support                    

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Sam MacDonald. We will be open Monday, 

Tuesday and Wednesday of each week. 
Register at any time, please call/text Meghan at 250-783-3022 or email mheiberg@hotmail.com 

Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool  
Is Open 3 days a week! 
www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

NEW Book Club! This year, our in-house book club 

will be focusing on historical fiction!  Our first meeting 

date is yet to be determined, as I need to find out what 

night will work best for our attendees and as we are so 

close to the holiday season, we will likely meet in January. Please fill out 

our club questionnaire to make upcoming title suggestions as well as indicate what meeting 

options work best for you. If you are interested in joining our group, come on in and pick 

up your copy of “The Secrets of Midwives” by Sally Hepworth.   
 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 
 

LEGO Club is on Mondays from 3:15 to 4:30. On December 3rd, we will make Lego 
bugs. December 10th we will make Lego food; do you think we can make a pizza out of 
Lego?  Come in and see what kind of food we can make with Lego.  Our last Lego Club 
of the year will be on December 17th when we will be making decorations with Lego, or 
making a tree, an angel maybe or a star to see.   
Tween Club: Tween club is for ages 9-13 from 3:15 until 4:45 every Thursday. 
Teen Drop-In Thursdays from 5:00-7:00. We only have two weeks of Tween and Teen 
Club for the year.  December 6th is our craft night for both tweens and teens.  December 
13th is our last club for tweens and teens until the New Year.  We will be decorating 
cookies, watching a movie and playing games.   
 
 

Lyndsay Deitner, Children’s Programs  
 

Story Time:  We have had the best time working through the alphabet each week through 

crafting, singing and exploring sensory activities. This month, we will be focusing on the 

letter M and Christmas!  New and exciting sensory bins are being put together - come and 

check them out! Join us on Tuesday mornings from 10:30-11:30 as we read, sing, dance, 

craft and play.   
 

After School Club:  What an exciting couple of months we have had; Lego Mazes, Pump-

kin Volcanoes, Halloween, 3-D Poppies and even National Pickle Day!  National Pickle 

Day was a huge success-taste testing, with Kool-Aid pickles being the favourite and an 

electrifying experiment.  Thank you to Wayne Deitner, who joined us and created a pickle 

lamp!  December will be actioned packed with the themes of snowflakes and National 

Gingerbread Day – we will have all things GINGERBREAD! Join us on Wednesdays 

from 3:30-4:30pm! 
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Item Donation—Much appreciation to our item donors in November! 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-

ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

“That's why I love entertainment, in all forms: it's connection 

disguised as escapism.”  

― Justin Timberlake, Hindsight: And All the Things I 

Can’t See in Front of Me  

Recently added in non-fiction 782.4216 TIM 

Kristen Hall – 1 adult non-fiction   Brian Birosh – 3 adult books 

Beth Summers – 1 adult fiction  Mary Scott – 2 adult fiction 

Norton Family – 1 adult HC, 2 new DVDs, 2 new board games and 5 giant dice! 

Anonymous – 6 adult fiction, 6 adult non-fiction 

Lorna Winnicky – 2 YA hard cover books Middleton Family – 3 kids DVDS 

Serena Matchett – 1 adult audiobook  Jean Postnikoff – 17adult fiction books 

Sydne Douglas – 8 Jr. non-fic, 1 Jr fiction Fieber Family – Pink elephant puppet 

Becky Mercereau – 2 adult fiction, 5 adult non-fic 
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  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

COUNCIL NEWS 

Council and staff have been very busy over the past few weeks planning for the 

transition into a new four year term. Once we are all settled into our new roles I   

intend to keep folks up to date on pressing issues that we are facing as a communi-

ty. So, stay tuned for future detailed updates in the New Year.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to officially welcome Councillors Patrica Markin, 

Valerie Paice and Leigh Summer as our new council representatives and welcome 

back Councillors Kelly Miller, Mattias Gibbs and Travous Quibell. I believe we have a 

strong Council with good community representation and am looking forward to 

working together with council and staff over the next four years. 
 

We are currently in the process of completing committee appointments. Committees 

play an important role, connecting the community with council's decision making 

process. Good decisions involve good debate and community input is an important 

part of this process.  
 

Staff and council are also planning a Strategic Planning day to be held in early     

December. The purpose of which is to identify and prioritize short and long term 

goals, setting direction for the next four to five years and driving the budget       

process. 
 

I would also like to thank everyone who took the time to be part of our               

Remembrance Day ceremony. It was an extremely well attended event and clearly 

demonstrates the support the community has for all those who have sacrificed so 

much in order the we can enjoy the rights and freedoms we have today. 
 

I would especially like to thank Suzy Bach, Lenore Harwood, and Tim Viers for their 

roles in helping me with the ceremony program. I would also like to thank the    

Hudson's Hope Bible Fellowship for preparing the goodies for after the ceremony, 

and the Grad Class of 2019 for preparing the Veterans supper. 
 

Our Special Events Coordinator, Kaitlyn Atkinson, and her crew did an excellent job 

in organizing the day. 
 

That's the short version for this time around. With the Christmas season quickly    

approaching, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas.  

 Mayor Dave Heiberg 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Our School Science Fair was a fantastic event.  It is truly amazing to watch our 

grade three to six students share their projects with their peers, parents, and of 

course judges. I greatly enjoy observing how each child's confidence grows as they 

present to different audiences.  A big thank you to our teachers and support staff for 

their guidance, and of course to parents for supporting your child(ren). We had a 

great turnout of parents, relatives, and community members to our Fair! 
 

Also a big thank you to our many volunteer judges:   

Brendan Harkness, Guy Armitage, Val Paice, Bob Norton, Lorenne Hamre,           

Greta Goddard, Katie Kyllo, Bill Lindsay, Nigel Tilson, Mattias Gibbs, Martin Anderson, 

and Karen Porter. 
 

Congratulations to the following students who will be representing our school at the 

Regional Science Fair this Spring: 

Penelope Mercereau & Luna Weder (gr. 3), Hadley Gilliss, Xander Hills & Austen 

Lepine, Sierra Musyowski & Tereza Schenk, Brynn Beswick, Sheigh Siemens, Kayla 

Stuber, James Gortman & Cyrus Viers (gr. 3) and Billie Naisby.   
 

Did you know that Sue Stark has provided free presentations on Self Image & 

Self Esteem at the school? Sue has been providing strategies for parents to help 

boost their children's confidence and self image. We have received a lot of positive 

feedback from community members regarding Sue's presentations. Thank you so 

much Sue for volunteering your time, energy, and knowledge! 
 

Christmas Baking Hamper Donations - As you may know, Ms. Rhymer, along 

with community and student volunteers, bake a LOT of cookies to include in the Food 

Hampers for the Friends of Hudson's Hope. We just wanted to say thank you to the 

many community members who donated a great deal of supplies/ingredients for the 

baking! 
 

The School Remembrance Day Assembly was a beautiful ceremony that included 

some meaningful and thought provoking art, speeches, musical performances and 

drama performances. Our students really demonstrated their respect for our veter-

ans. Thank you very much to all of our students and staff for your efforts. Also thank 

you to the JCR's, RCMP, and community veterans for joining us. I would also like to 

thank and recognize Logan Koehn-King for representing our school at the Municipal 

Remembrance Day Ceremony. 
 

Work Ethic's Honour Roll - Congratulations to the following secondary students, 

who earned Work Ethic's Honour Roll status for Semester One, Term One: 
 

Grade 7:  Lucas Beam, Trinity Coombs, Oksana Gortman, Eva Schenk, Samantha 

Matus, Cole Norton, Annika Quibell, Angela Simpson 

Grade 8:  Emma Redekop, Jennifer Bell, Keirsten Deitner, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, 

Ilya Gortman, Robyn Haagsman, Quinn Rice, Leneya Vig,  Nero Weder 

Grade 9: Sydne Douglas, Xavier Beam, Megan Matus, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Nor-

ton, Jenna Roberts, Pasco Weder. 
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Grade 10: Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, Dina Gortman, Josh Kisser, Bella Lucas-

Jarnagin, Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Emma Ravanello, Cassidy Reschke, Brenna 

Rice, Tanis Weatherbee 

Grade 11: Zack Deitner, Alexis Draps, Dimitriy Gortman, Sarah Haagsman, Taylor 

Rowe 

Grade 12: Jacob Kyllo, Martell Loberg, Skyler Paice, Sean Rice, Olivia Weatherbee 
 

Our Annual Christmas Concert will take place on Wednesday, December 19th at 

7:00pm. Community members are welcome to come and enjoy the fun performanc-

es our students will be presenting. 
 

Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day - Our PAC helps organize and run this 

event each year.  If you would like to help out with the breakfast, or if you have a 

craft/activity that you think would be fun that you would be willing to lead, please 

contact Mr. Beam at the school. We generally have stations for students to sign up 

for such as: sledding, snowshoeing, skating, curling, crafts, board games, coding, 

climbing wall, baking…  

 

 

Liam Carruthers, Elayna Unruh, Katrina McConnell, Tereza Schenk, Jackie Lapierre, 

Sheigh Siemens, Quinn Rice 

 

 

Torah Fieber, Halle Beebe, Abby Redekop, Keelin Kortzman 

 

 

Samuel Swanson, McKenna George, Esmae Matchett, Ayden Quibell, Brynn       

Beswick, Haden Fieber 

 
 

Thatcher Mercereau, Henry Levesque, Eden Forrester, Austen Lepine, Andrew    

Quibell 
 

Congratulations to our Junior Girl's Volleyball Team. They were invited to par-

ticipate in the Senior Girls Zones Tournamanent in Vanderhoof. The girls played 

extremely well, and raised some eyebrows by winning one the matches against one 

of the senior teams! What an exciting and fun way to finish off a fine season. A big 

thank you to Brent Heiberg for continuing to volunteer many hours and weekends! 
 

Congratulations to our Elementary Volleyball Team. They won half of their 

league games, placed 5th in the SD 60 Volleyball Tournament. Thanks for a great 

season Mr. Viers! 
 
 

Derrek Beam 

Principal, 

Hudson's Hope School 

School District #60 - Peace River North 

Phone   250-783-9994 Fax     250-783-5465 

"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 
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Community Co-op Market running again from  

December 5th to December 15th 

The market will  be open daily from  3 pm – 6pm and 

Saturdays from 12 – 3 pm. 
The trial run was a wonderful success, and it’s exciting to be able to offer another mar-

ket opportunity. We have more vendors coming, lots more new things, and, of course, 

coffee will be on. 

If you are interested in having a more permanent place to sell your products, gently 

used goods included, advertise or display your items without having to pack up after 

every event? Take advantage of this opportunity. We are  still in discussing the best 

way to form a community co-op market that will work. Operation procedures, rules and 

rates, and open market times will be determined by members. We share the responsi-

bility so that vendors do not have to be there every day, but their goods are taken care 

of and sold for them.  

Rates are extremely reasonable and vary depending on your needs. We are trying to 

make this affordable and cost effective for vendors. We do have folks interested and 

committed right now, but there is still space available. If you are interested in having a 

table for a part of the time, that is totally doable too.  

In addition, we also have a space available for rent that’s perfect for small group activi-

ties: like a craft workshop, or spa area. 

So drop by for a coffee and homemade goodies, browse, and check out Hudson’s 

Hope’s newest Community Market. 
 

Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall, 9500 Beattie Drive 
For further information, to book space, please contact  

Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

 

Church Dates: Sunday, December 16th at 2 pm Special Service:  

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 7 pm on December 24th 

Meet “Hudson” 

Congratulations for winning the 
“name the Dino contest” Hadley!  

She really needed a name  
and it’s perfect! 

Thank you, Legacy Village Market 

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 
 

4 5 6 7 
 

8 
BC HYDRO  

BREAKFAST 

WITH SANTA 

CLAUSE 

9 10 

 

11 12 13 14 

 
15 

16 17 18 
 

19 

 

20 21
 

22 

 

23 

 
30 

24 
Christmas Eve    

31  

New Years Eve 

25 26 27 28 29 

D E C MB E R  2 018  

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 

                                                           Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

District Office Closed 

Hudson’s Hope 

Lions 

Community    

Christmas Dinner 

1 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 
 

8 
 

9 10 11 12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 18 19 

20 21 
 

22 
 

23 24 25 
 

26 

27 28 
 

29 
 

30 31   

JA N UA RY  2 019  

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 



            

The Bulletin                                                         22                                             December 2018 

 

I would like to send a massive thank you to my community of 

Hudson's Hope.  I sincerely appreciate the fact that I live in 

this wonderful little town. This has been a particularly tough 

year for me and, if it wasn't for some very caring individuals 

and services, I don't know where I'd be.  From the little things 

to the great big things, people have not hesitated to offer their support.  

I am hopeful that I am now on the road to recovery and, although I'm sure I'll still 

need help for a while, I intend to pay it forward for all the kindnesses afforded to 

me as soon as I am able. 

Diana Jewan 

I’d like to send a big bouquet of thanks to the District of Hudson’s 

Hope for the wonderful Pool experience I had this season. The 

warm showers and warmer pool temperature were very much  

appreciated. It was such a pleasant atmosphere and the Pool Staff 

were really awesome! 

Thank you to the Public Works Department for keeping everything 

running smoothly and for making the park such a lovely view from the Pool. 

Thank you to Lori for keeping me company all summer and being my incentive to 

keep going! 

Thanks again for such a wonderful Summer experience.               

Eileen Gallant 

A big to the Silver Willow ladies, Shawn, Deborah and Ross, 

Ed, Kathi, Penny, Norm and Albina and numerous others from the community for 

your help in moving items, etc., from the apartment and storage. Your support 

was greatly appreciated. 
 

Love Carolanne Kilba 

A big thank you to the School and Ms. Rhymer for the use of the concession and 

foods room and the extra help.  

To Miah Gonwick and all the wonderful ladies that made awesome cakes for our 

fundraiser. Artha Stuber, Katie Kyllo and Yuka Kondo for helping with the          

concession and food prep. All the extras too. 

A big thank you to Taffy and Beth for all their wonderful help. Sue Stark Sugar 

Plums for a gift basket for our raffle table. A special thanks to Cheryl Baytaluke's 

Art students for decorating. Dylan Baytaluke for hanging the lights. Cheryl for do-

nating a Christmas gift to our Santa Sack. Sydne Douglas, Tanis Weatherbee,  

Cassidy Reschke, and Jenna Roberts for extra hands. 

Hudson's Hope After School Club - Greta Goddard, Bella Lucas Jarnigan,   

Katie Norton and gang for helping set up tables. 

Mr. Brent Heiberg and students for putting down the mats in the gym. 
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Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue would like to take 

this opportunity to thank those residents who 

made our 2018 door to door food drive such a 

success.   

Your generosity allows the Friends of Hudson’s 

Hope Society provide much needed food and 

household items to residents through their food 

bank services. 

 

 

District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council Procedure Amendment Bylaw No. 900, 2018 

Council  adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 900, 2018’ at 

the Regular Council Meeting held on November 26th, 2018.    This Bylaw amendment changes 

the order of business at all regular Council meetings to the following: 
 

(a) Delegations; 

(b) Notice of New Business; 

(c) Adoption of Agenda; 

(d) Declaration of Conflict of Interest; 

(e) Adoption of Minutes; 

(f) Business Arising from Minutes; 

(g) Public Hearings; 

(h) Staff Reports; 

(i) Committee Meeting Reports; 

(j)          Bylaws; 

(k)        Correspondence; 

(I)        Reports by Mayor and Council;  

(m)       Old Business; 

(n)       New Business; and  

(o)  Public Inquiries. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Tax Exemption Bylaw No. 901, 2018 

Council  approved First, Second and Third Reading of the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Property 

Tax Exemption Bylaw No. 901, 2018’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on November 26th, 

2018.   Section 224 of the Community Charter stipulates that Council by Bylaw may exempt land 

or improvements from taxations for a period up to 10 years under the provisions of Section 224

(2).  A notice will be posted in regard to the proposed tax exemptions. 
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Police Report: 
November 2018 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 20 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of November, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 23 

Motor Vehicle Act Warnings and 28 Violation Tickets. 

 

2018-11-01 Hudson’s RCMP received a complaint from a local resident that two 

males in a black Dodge truck, unknown licence plate, had shot a deer on his prop-

erty in the Farrell Creek road area. The property is vacant but is fenced and signed 

as private property. The two males left the dead deer there and drove away. It 

was believed the suspects had dark skin but it was unknown of what ethnicity they 

were. Complaint had also reported the incident to the Conservation Officer. Illegal 

hunting is a ongoing issue in the Hudson’s Hope area. To date neither the pickup 

or suspects have been located. 

 

2018-11-03 0824 hrs RCMP were dispatched to a two vehicle MVI on Farrell Creek 

Rd & Hunter Rd near Hudson's Hope. A 2018 White Ford Pickup was North bound 

on Farrell Creek Rd and when the driver applied brakes as he entered a corner he 

lost control of the truck. The truck spun into the oncoming lane of the dump truck 

pulling a pup travelling South bound on Farrell Ck Rd. Both vehicles sustained    

extensive damage and were not driveable. Fortunately neither driver sustained 

injury. The driver of the pickup was charged with failing to keep right. Speed,   

driver error and Road conditions were the contributing factors causing this motor 

vehicle incident. 

 

2018-11-05 1500 hrs Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a complaint of dogs running 

at large in the Beryl Praire Road area. Owners of the dogs were located and spo-

ken to. To date there has been no further problems with this matter.   

 

2018-11-09 RCMP received a 911 call reporting a logging truck at Km 2 of the  

Farrell Creek Rd had gone off the road. Provincial ambulance and Fire also attend-

ed. The driver was taken to hospital and believed to be suffering from a medical 

condition which may have led to him driving off the road. Vehicle sustained minor 

damage. Accident report completed, scene photographed and a medical review of 

drivers licence requested.  

 

2018-11-15  A complaint was received reporting an abandoned black Dodge 

pickup truck on Reschke Road off of Highway 29 in Hudson's Hope. The truck was 

parked in the travel portion of the roadway and did not have any plates. The regis-

tered owner was requested to have the vehicle removed and did not have it 

towed.  Police subsequently removed the truck as it had no insurance on it.  
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2018-11-15 Hudson’s Hope received a third party report of a black 2007 Ford F350 

in the ditch and was sitting on its roof. Upon Police attendance the vehicle had been 

removed. Registered owner did not report this matter to the Police.  
 

2018-11-16 A local resident attended the Hudson's Hope RCMP detachment to      

report a suspicious occurrence. On 2018-11-15 at about 2300 hours, he saw a dark 

coloured Chevrolet Avalanche drive onto the back lot on Jamieson Ave. The driver 

had to open the back gate to gain access. The complainant is looking after the 

property and got into his vehicle to check why the Black Chev was there. On       

approach, the Avalanche took off quickly and actively evaded the property Rep. No 

plate was obtained.  Matter reported information to Police. 
 

2018-11-20  A Hudson's Hope off-duty member reported while walking on the Por-

tage trail, noted a blue blanket or coat in the rocks near the river. Upon checking it 

determined it was an elderly woman sleeping under a blue sleeping bag. RCMP as-

sisted the homeless woman by taking her to a known friend in the community.  
 

2018-11-20 UBC research staff reported to the RCMP they had a 6500 Watt genera-

tor taken from their research site. Suspect and ATV were captured on video. This 

matter is still under investigation. 
 

Community Events: 

 

Cst. McKenna and R/Cst. Holley attended the Halloween haunted house event at the 

arena. Hot dogs and hot chocolate were popular refreshments for parents and chil-

dren. Cst. McKenna also did  a safety presentation to the children at the school.   

 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP  attended the Remembrance Day ceremonies and the 

Veterans Dinner. There was good Community participation to both events. 

 

Overall the call load was slightly lower this month which is typical. The winter road 

conditions have spiked Police attendance to motor vehicle incidents.  

 

Cpl Harkness participated in the Science Fair at the School as a Judge. The present-

ers were well prepared and the quality of the projects was outstanding. 

 

Cst. Barbara Holley 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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               Post Office Extended Holiday hours 
 

November 19th, 2018 to December 22nd, 2018 

Tuesday and Thursday open until 7:00 pm 
Saturday open until 3:00 pm 

 
 

 
 

 

Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. We are quite busy this month, start-
ing with decorating the hall to get ready for all of the Christmas events. Cheryl Bay-
taluke is part of a program called Classroom Champions. One aspect of her program 
involves a community service project, so her grade 9-12 art class will be helping us 
out this year. This is such a great way to introduce younger people to the benefits of 
volunteerism and many hands make light work! 
 

Our next event of the month is our Community Christmas Dinner on Saturday, De-
cember 1. I hope everyone can make it out to enjoy a full turkey and ham dinner for 
just $10 for an adult and $5 for kids and seniors. The next day is the Christmas Pa-
rade and Light Up to get everyone in the spirit of the season.  
 

The wonderful folks at the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Food Bank do an amazing job 
putting together all of the Christmas hampers. The Lions Club are pleased to be de-
livering them to households in the community in time for Christmas. 
 

As the year draws to a close, myself and all of the Lions would like to thank every-
one for their continued support and to sincerely wish you and yours a very Merry 
Christmas and best wishes for a wonderful New Year! 
 

Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at 

lonsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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● AIM Trucking 

● Alcan Ventures 

● BC Hydro Lifestyles 

● BC Hydro Social Club 

● Butler Ridge Energy      

Services Ltd. 

● Federal Ranch Enterprises 

● Greta's Class Act Services 

● Hudson's Hope Lions Club 

● IBEW Local Union 258 

● North Peace Savings and 

Credit Union 

● Omar Kirkeeng Excavating 

Ltd. 

● P&L Ventures Ltd. 

● Peace View Enterprises 

● The Sportsman's Inn 

● W6 Ranch Ltd. 
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December at the Hudson’s Hope Museum. 

Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 

Thank you to all who attended 

the Museum’s Fundraising Dinner 

on November 17th! What a great 

turnout – we sold out!!!   
 

Thank you to all the Volunteers 

that spend so much time and en-

ergy making this event happen; 

From our wonderful bar staff 

(Beth and Kelly), our set up crew (Dave, Ida, Ross, John, 

Gerry, Beth, Justin, Ross and Deborah) to our pie makers 

(Beth, Lynda, Deborah, Alison, Ida) and to Dave for his won-

derful talk and Gerry and Rodney for the 50/50. Shout out to 

our Councillors Summer, Miller and Gibbs that attended!  

Thank you to Julie and Tammy at Bella-Vita Catering for the amazing Dinner!! 
 

Thank you to Dick and Irene Ardill, Backcountry, But-

ler Ridge Energy Services, Beth Summer, Butcher 

Block, Dave and Margaret Kyllo, District of Hudson’s 

Hope, Doug Wiebe, June Sykes, Kelly Newsholme, 

Denise Linley, Legacy Village Market, Northern Hilites 

Salon, Mary-Lou Beattie, Nicole Gilliss Century 21 

Realtor, Omar Kirkeeng and Rose-Ann Excavating, On 

the Rim, Canadian Brewhouse, Pat's Auto Supply,   

Venater Ranch, Williston Lake Lodge, Windsor Plywood, Gary Morrissey – Castle in 

the Woods Chocolate, Canadian Tire FSJ, Sportsman, Pro Hardware, BC Hydro- 

WAC Bennet Dam Crew, Driving Force FSJ, Macro, 

Marg’s Mini Mart, Mark Hodgkinson, Home Hardware 

FSJ, Fountain Tire, Hudson's Hope School, Sugar-

plums, Ross and Deborah Peck, Hudson’s Hope    

Honey, Kathy Burseth, John Vandenberg, Energetic 

Traffic Control Ltd.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on 

December 13th, 2018 at 7 pm at St Peter’s Church 

Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If 

you would like any further information, please call 

the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

December hours are Monday to Friday 9-4:30 We will be closed for the 

Christmas holidays from Dec 24 to January 4th, 2019.  

 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

“Thoughts Become Things,  

And Dreams DO come True “ 

Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property 

is the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270  For your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  

Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

12313  Beaton St. 

$149,900.00 

R2261327  

 10122 Macdougall  

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272  

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131  

 5156 Beryl Prairie Rd 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958   

   5004 Boring RD 

 $429,900.00  

R2306119 

Two Homes on a    

1/4 Section !!!  

Energy Realty  
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

December 17 & 18  
1pm to 4pm 

and 
December 19 to 21  

10am to 4 pm 
 

Closed December 22 to 

January 7, 2019 

MERRY CHRISTMAS  

FROM W6 CONTRACTING 

Thanks for all of your support in 2018! 
We wish you the best for the holiday season 

And a joyous 2019! 

Office - 250-783-9455 
Ty Olsen - 250-320-9835 
Darwin Watson - 250-783-3019 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

2019 Grad Class  

 

A big thank you to     
Hudson’s Hope for all 

donations  
We will continue to pick up any  
donations through the summer 

into fall.  
Contact Scott Kyllo 261-8640 or 

Rodney Rice 783-5799 to arrange 
pick up. There is an account set up 
at the FSJ Bottle Depot for drop off 

account # 168. 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
September 30th , October 21st,  
November 18th, December 16th 

Special Service: Wednesday, October 3rd 
with Bishop David Lehmann 

Dinner at 5 pm, Eucharist Service at 6 pm  

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 
Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

 Ages 5 and up.   

 
CCCH 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, December 11th, 2018 
    

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

Walking track and gym available 
Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-

days 
Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 5:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


